
 

PRESIDENT’S KORNER—Felicia Paredes 
Hello Neighbors! Happy Mother’s Day to all the amazing moms out there! 
 
Your board has been busy implementing new ways to keep in touch.  If you haven’t already done 
so, please send Nell your email address to receive the newsletter electronically. To keep you in-
formed between newsletters and in the summertime, we are starting a private Facebook group for 
our residents.  If you are on Facebook, you can request to join: Winter Woods HOA News; see the 
article later in this newsletter. Thanks to Carol for setting up our new group page. We are also 
looking at doing a website, more on that from Nell. 
 
There have been some concerns raised about coyotes in the neighborhood. I have taken steps to 
reach out to both the golf course and the city. Their responses and additional details are provided 
within the newsletter. Please use good judgement and safeguards with small pets. They offered 
insight on the animals and their behavior as well as steps to take should you need further assis-
tance. 
 
Thank you for being good neighbors and see you next month! 
Felicia 
 

 by the  

Winter Woods Directory Assistance 
President Felicia Paredes 407-712-4051 felicianagy@yahoo.com 

Vice President Joe Gmerek 407-671-5186 jgmerek31@gmail.com 

Secretary Debra Stephey 407-657-7309 dastephey@yahoo.com 

Treasurer Nell Colbert 321-303-7445 necolbert@usa.net 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH 
Coordinator Larry Stephey 407-657-7309 ldstephey@yahoo.com 

OTHER SUPPORT 
Membership Nell Colbert 321-303-7445 necolbert@usa.net 

Streets & Lighting Felicia Paredes 407-712-4051 felicianagy@yahoo.com 

Community Improvements Felicia Paredes 407-712-4051 felicianagy@yahoo.com 

Newsletter Nell Colbert 321-303-7445 necolbert@usa.net 

Yard of the Month Joe Gmerek 407-671-5186 jgmerek31@gmail.com 

Welcome to Winter Woods Carol Monaco 407-739-4747 carol.monaco1@gmail.com 

EVENTS 
Garage Sale Don & Judy Sumner 407-679-6916 dhsumner@embarqmail.com 

Christmas Decorations Debra Stephey 407-657-7309 dastephey@yahoo.com 



PAY YOUR ANNUAL DUES BY CREDIT CARD OR YOUR PAYPAL ACCOUNT 

https://www.paypal.com/cgi-bin/webscr?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=GWMKGJY5HRTQ6 
 
Since our last newsletter deadline, five new memberships were received, giving us a total of 124 
homes or 44% of our neighborhood. If you don’t remember whether or not you’ve paid, please don’t 
hesitate to give me a call and I’ll look at our records. It’s not too late to support your Homeowners 
Association. Please help us keep Winter Woods a fantastic place to call “home.”  
 

And for all our RENTERS – you are also encouraged to join your Homeowners Association. You, 
too, are part of our Winter Woods family!  
 

Please check your records and if you have not yet paid your dues for 2018, please run your $15.00 
check payable to WWHA by my home at 1958 Poinciana Road, pay using the PayPal link above, or 
mail it to: 
   WWHA 
   PO Box 342 
   Goldenrod, FL  32733-0342 
 

The following residents have joined our Association since the April newsletter was published: 
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MEMBERSHIP UPDATE—Nell Colbert 

Coventry Drive    
2251 Troy and Andrea Falk 
 
East Hampton Circle  
1918 Ryan and Stacie McGovern 

 
King Henry’s Court 
2269 Al and kathy Baker 

 
North Hampton Circle  
2149 William R. Derrick 
 
Nottingham Drive    
1928 Joseph and Rebecca Black 

Payments received after April 18th will be shown in the June newsletter. Thanks to everyone who 
has already paid dues for 2018.  Let’s see if we can all hit at least 50% on every street for next 
month. Many of our streets only need a few more members each to hit the mark. It’s not too late to 
pay your 2018 dues so let’s make our thermometer climb to the top! Thank you in advance for 
supporting the positive work being accomplished by your Homeowners Association. 

Rocco & Carol Monaco 
2077 Poinciana Road 

Congratulations! 

Are YOU a new homeowner or 
renter in Winter Woods? 

 
Please contact Carol Monaco at  

407-739-4747 or  
carol.monaco1@gmail.com   
for your Welcome packet. 



STREET # OF 
HOUSES 

# PAID 
TO DATE 

% PAID 
TO DATE 

        
        

Coventry 12 5 42% 

East Hampton Circle 19 8 42% 

Japonica 19 13 68% 

King Alpine's 11 5 45% 

King Arthur's 9 4 44% 

King Charles 9 5 56% 

King Edward's 8 5 63% 

King Henry's 11 6 55% 

King James 11 7 64% 

King John's 11 3 27% 

King Richard's 9 4 44% 

North Hampton Circle 12 3 25% 

Nottingham Drive 41 12 29% 

Poinciana Road 34 15 44% 

Sussex 44 17 39% 

Tamerine 3 0 0% 

West Hampton Circle 9 4 44% 

Winter Woods Blvd. 10 8 80% 
        

TOTALS 282 124 44% 
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Neighborhood Watch —Larry Stephey 
None have been reported in Winter Woods, but area reports show that vehicle burglaries are on the 
rise.  A number of arrests have been made, though.  Typically, they are a crime of opportunity with 
items taken from unlocked cars. If, in the wee hours of the morning, or broad daylight even, you see 
people walking up to and trying vehicle door handles, that is a suspicious event; particularly if they 
move from driveway to driveway. It may not be a crime in progress, so unless you are sure, don’t 
call 9-1-1.  But a call to the non-emergency number of 407-665-6650 is very appropriate.  Give the 
best descriptions you can and wait unobtrusively by the window.  Normally you will be impressed on 
how quickly a deputy will respond.  We are lucky to be in Seminole County because our deputy re-
sponse times are among the shortest in the State. 
 
If you become aware of any crime in Winter Woods, please remember to notify Neighborhood 
Watch.  If you are a victim of a crime, call the Sheriff Department first and then contact Neighbor-
hood Watch. 
 
Larry Stephey, Coordinator 
Winter Woods Neighborhood Watch 
407-657-7309 
ldstephey@yahoo.com 
 

 
Did you receive this  

newsletter via email? 
 

If not, please send an email to 
Nell at necolbert@usa.net 

so that you can be added to our 
resident database. 
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Coyote Spotting 
Our Board has received a number of reports of coyote sightings in and around 
our neighborhood. We have contacted both the Interlachen Golf Course and 
the City of Winter Park about the sightings. While we have not heard back from 
the golf course, the City did refer us to a very interesting piece produced by the 
Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission. The entire piece will be 
posted to the files section of our new Facebook Group page and you can read 
the information by following the link below: 

 
https://cityofwinterpark.org/docs/quick-info/a-guide-to-living-with-urban-coyotes.pdf 

Coyotes live in every state in the US except Hawaii. Coyotes are curious but are also timid and will 
run away if challenged. These animals resemble a small German Shepherd dog and weigh between 
15 and 30 pounds. The coyote diet consists of just about anything they can find including pet food, 
fruits, nuts, seeds, dead animals, and rodents, as well as domestic cats and small dogs. Coyotes will 
also eat garbage if they can get to it. Please make sure that your garbage cans are securely closed 
when you put them out for collection and that you are not leaving dishes of pet food outside.  
 

Most coyote attacks on animals occur overnight, at dawn, or at dusk.  If you can avoid walking your 
dogs at these times, it is best to do so. If you must walk your dog during these peak attack times, 
please be sure to keep your dog on a short leash. And please keep your cats indoors over night. To 
protect your animals when you walk them, you might consider carrying a large squirt gun, walking 
stick, golf club or air horn with you. 

If you have a Facebook account, please join our Facebook Group. This is a closed group so only 
those who are residents of Winter Woods will be able to join and see the information posted.  

Just click on the link below or copy and paste into your browser. 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/168073060575834/?source=create_flow 

Winter Woods is in need of a web designer to create and maintain  
a website for our neighborhood. 

 

If you have experience with web design and would be willing to volunteer your time to develop a 
website for our neighborhood and maintain it as needed, please contact our President, Felicia 

Paredes by email at felicianagy@yahoo.com 












